Special Faculty Senate Executive Committee Meeting

Agenda 

June 1, 2007

Wallace Hall, Room 622

11:00

A. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 11:08 by the chair, Jerry Levine.

Members Present: Rob Harris, Jerry Levine, Phoebe Levine, Mike Lewis, John Richards, Patricia Shafer, Chuck Smith, Deborah Wells, Judith Whipkey

Members absent: Tom Guetzloff,
B.  Reading of the Minutes. 

· Mike Lewis pointed out one correction under Old Business, Discussion of Faculty Senate Standing committee Reports: Promotion and Tenure will be reviewed by Tom Guetzloff and Rob Harris.  Minutes were approved as corrected.

· Patty Shafer indicated that she had found another correction to be made in the May 4, 2007 Minutes:  p. 3, second paragraph, add a “B” to “AS” (BAS in business was approved”).

C.  Review and Approval Agenda.

· Jerry Levine asked to add item #5 under “Old Business” – Role of the Senate Report

· Patty Shafer moved, Mike Lewis seconded to amend the agenda. Motion carried.

D. Old Business:

1. Review of Standing Committee Reports
· Program Review Committee – Jerry Levine and Mike Lewis 

    See attached Review Report with observations and recommendations as presented by Jerry Levine to the committee members.

In regard to #5  - Executive Committee strongly recommends that the Program Review Committee set specific time-lines for the follow-up information it is requesting from each department:

Mike Lewis moved that “the Executive Committee instruct the faculty representative of BOG to inform the Board that the report from the Program Review committee needs to stipulate dates by which the follow-up material is to be submitted to the Program Review Committee.” Rob Harris seconded. Motion carried.

In regard to #7 -  Program Review Committee notes that  “the new Bachelor of Science in Computer Science and the two new Master’s degree programs were not included in the review cycle materials” and recommends that BOG schedule these new programs to be reviewed “in sync with the other programs offered by their home departments.”

Patty Shafer moved and Chuck Smith seconded: “The Executive Committee directs the Faculty’s BOG representative to alert the Board that a policy needs to be developed for program review of the graduate programs.” Motion carried.

In regard to #9 – Program Review committee notes that it still has to notify chairs of departments for the reviews scheduled for the 2007-2008 academic year.  Jerry Levine stated that each chair needs to have a printed schedule of Program Review.  The rest of the committee members concurred.

In regard to #10 – Program Review notes declining enrollments in STEM (science, technology, engineering, mathematics); asking Senate to “lend its support to existing programs aimed at recruitment and retention. Members feel that this is not a Faculty Senate issue to address at this time.

In regard to #11 – Program Review committee suggested replacement of the ex-officio member, “Director of Planning and Advancement” with “Director of Institutional Research, as a better match for their work.  Rob Harris moved, and Mike Lewis seconded to “strike Director of Planning and Advancement as ex-officio member of Program Review Committee from the By-Laws.”  Motion did not carry.

Following more discussion:

 Judith Whipkey moved and Rob Harris seconded: “Executive Committee directs Chuck Smith to contact Dr. Pam Sturm-Anderson and seek her input regarding how well her position in planning and advancement would align with the charge of Program Review, before we more forward with a change in the bylaws.”  Motion carried.
Following completion of all items:

Chuck Smith moved and Rob Harris seconded:  “to accept the Program Review Annual Report along with the Executive Committee’s review and recommendations of this report, and to transmit the Executive Committee’s review to members of the Program Review Committee and the Vice-President of Academic Affairs.”  Motion carried.

· Constitution and By-Laws – Patty Shafer (see attached report review)
Patty Shafer distributed the Review Report for Constitution, Bylaws & Handbook.  Patty pointed out that committee work was done by email; therefore, dates of meetings and other timelines are not known.

M Lewis moved, J Richards seconded to accept the report. Discussions followed.  Members discussed the advantages and disadvantages of electronic meetings. Patty’s recommendation had been to include a summary of the e-mail dates, names of respondents, and e-mail contents in lieu of meeting minutes.  Some members felt that this could become too cumbersome.  One suggestion was to compile and attach each of the separate periodic senate reports to the final report.  All members agreed that this was a workable alternative. Following this discussion, the motion to accept the report was voted on and carried.

In Patty Shafer’s review, she found the following motion made and carried at a Faculty Senate Meeting on April 27, 2001 that had never been placed into the Bylaws: 

Harris moved that the Bylaws be amended to add the following statement to the end of section A1 of Article II: Newly elected Senators and Senate Alternates shall take office at an appropriate time during the regular Senate meeting in May, after which the newly constituted membership of the Senate will elelct those of its officers who are to be elected, namely Chairperson, Vice President, Secretary, and Historian.”  Motion passes.

Patty Shafer moved and Chuck Smith seconded that this change be included in the amended Constitution and Bylaws. The motion carried.
These changes will be forwarded to the Editor of the Constitution and Bylaws.  

A second discrepancy that Patty found had to do with Land Grant Institution representation: When membership on the committees of Research and Development, Library, and Cultural Affairs changed to accommodate the presence of Land Grant members, it was not specified in the bylaws.

The Executive Committee will recommend a change in the bylaws that will address this issue.

2.  Other Bylaws Discussions

· In regard to institutionalizing the Constitution and Bylaws amendment process: 

Rob Harris  moved and Mike Lewis seconded that,  “the secretary of Faculty Senate forward the amended Constitution and Bylaws to the editor of the Faculty Handbook by June 15 of each year”  The motion carried.

· Jerry Levine asked Patty Shafer if she would collect, draft, and bring to the next meeting: all the changes in the Handbook wording that were made at the beginning of the 2006 – 2007 academic year relating to the Retention & Promotion procedures.  At that time, the committee will ascertain if these changes have in fact been made in the most current edition of the Faculty Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook.
3. Review of Remaining Agenda 
· Members reviewed the rest of the agenda and selected those items they wished to address today, which would include: GE Concerns, Proposed Senate Calendar, Role of Senate Report.

4. Next Meeting:

· Committee decided to meet next Friday, June 8 at 11:30 a.m. in Wallace 622. 

5.  Mr. Parker’s comment: ‘promotions dependent on budget?’

· Jerry Levine announced that he met with VP Bob Parker last Friday following the Executive committee meeting regarding concerns about Mr. Parker’s remark about lack of budgeted money for faculty promotions.  VP Parker advised Dr. Levine that he did not intend to give that message when he made a statement at the Faculty Senate meeting on May 4, 2007.

6.  Proposed Fall Senate Calendar

· Jerry Levine distributed Proposed Fall Senate Calendars and asked members to look over and bring it to next week’s meeting.

7.  Role of the Senate Report

· Role of the Senate Report: Jerry Levine announced that Jack Magan, Chair of the ad hoc committee on the Role of the Senate, would be ready to address this issue at an August Executive Meeting.

E. New Business

1.  General Education Program Concerns. Preliminary Discussion
· Patty Shafer informed the committee of Dr. Byers’ recently created Commission on General Education with its charge of reviewing and evaluating the current General Education Program and making recommendations for improvement.  Membership consists of three faculty representatives from each College. Chuck Smith asked who was on the Commission.  Patty Shafer said that VP Byers had asked each Dean to select 3 faculty members from each college, and that she would email the list to us.

· Executive committee members agreed that they would wait for results from the commission before addressing any Faculty Senate concerns directly. Questions were raised: (1) should we have a Faculty Senate member serve as a liaison? Answer –Jeffry Pietruszynski is a member. (2) What is the charge of the commission? (3) What is the source of concerns? 

2. Other Items

· Rob Harris: announced that the ad hoc committee on Student Evaluations is currently looking into experimental groups with the online in process and trying out student experimental samples; and John Richards: announced that his committee was looking into student-administered faculty evaluations.

F. Adjournment:  Mike Lewis moved and Rob Harris seconded to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

 Phoebe Levine

Secretary, Faculty Senate
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